

ĐỀ SỐ 13

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C, hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lại. (1,0 điểm)

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------|--------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>c</u> andy | B. <u>c</u> enter | C. <u>c</u> offee | D. <u>c</u> areer |
| 2. A. <u>t</u> ourist | B. <u>i</u> dea | C. <u>m</u> usic | D. <u>a</u> rtist |
| 3. A. <u>e</u> vents | B. <u>b</u> uildings | C. <u>g</u> ardens | D. <u>f</u> armers |
| 4. A. <u>c</u> ared | B. <u>l</u> iked | C. <u>p</u> layed | D. <u>t</u> urned |

Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C, hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,0 điểm)

- During their trip to _____ countryside, they visited a house of a local artisan.
A. a B. an C. the D. Ø
- It is important to get at least 7 hours of sleep _____ night for a healthy lifestyle.
A. at B. by C. in D. per
- The Grand Canyon is one of the most _____ natural wonders in the world.
A. impress B. impressive C. impression D. impressively
- There is always _____ traffic in the city center at rush hours.
A. strong B. full C. heavy D. big
- Local authorities must _____ traffic congestion by improving public transportation.
A. ignore B. increase C. reduce D. worsen
- When riding an electric bike, students _____ wear a helmet.
A. ought B. should C. need D. have to
- The children loved their field trip a lot _____ they had a chance to discover many new things.
A. so B. because C. although D. but
- Researchers suggest _____ jobs that require critical thinking and creativity.
A. pursuing B. to pursue C. pursue D. pursued
- I'll try to get back in time, but I'm not _____ a promise.
A. making B. taking C. doing D. getting
- I want to keep the magazine. Don't _____.
A. turn it off B. throw it away C. look it up D. put it down



ĐỀ SỐ 13

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C, hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lại. (1,0 điểm)

- | | | | |
|-----------------------|----------------------|--------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>c</u> andy | B. <u>c</u> enter | C. <u>c</u> offee | D. <u>c</u> areer |
| 2. A. <u>t</u> ourist | B. <u>i</u> dea | C. <u>m</u> usic | D. <u>a</u> rtist |
| 3. A. <u>e</u> vents | B. <u>b</u> uildings | C. <u>g</u> ardens | D. <u>f</u> armers |
| 4. A. <u>c</u> ared | B. <u>l</u> iked | C. <u>p</u> layed | D. <u>t</u> urned |

Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C, hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,0 điểm)

5. During their trip to _____ countryside, they visited a house of a local artisan.
A. a B. an C. the D. Ø
6. It is important to get at least 7 hours of sleep _____ night for a healthy lifestyle.
A. at B. by C. in D. per
7. The Grand Canyon is one of the most _____ natural wonders in the world.
A. impress B. impressive C. impression D. impressively
8. There is always _____ traffic in the city center at rush hours.
A. strong B. full C. heavy D. big
9. Local authorities must _____ traffic congestion by improving public transportation.
A. ignore B. increase C. reduce D. worsen
10. When riding an electric bike, students _____ wear a helmet.
A. ought B. should C. need D. have to
11. The children loved their field trip a lot _____ they had a chance to discover many new things.
A. so B. because C. although D. but
12. Researchers suggest _____ jobs that require critical thinking and creativity.
A. pursuing B. to pursue C. pursue D. pursued
13. I'll try to get back in time, but I'm not _____ a promise.
A. making B. taking C. doing D. getting
14. I want to keep the magazine. Don't _____.
A. turn it off B. throw it away C. look it up D. put it down

15. What does the sign mean?

- A. The elevator is working well and you can use it.
- B. The elevator is not working and you cannot use it.
- C. The elevator is being repaired and will work again soon.
- D. The elevator is for special use only and not for everyone.



16. What does the sign mean?

- A. Don't move.
- B. Keep moving.
- C. Don't take anyone along.
- D. Run fast.



Câu III. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong ngoặc để hoàn thành các câu sau. (1,0 điểm)

- 17. Yesterday at six o'clock, Gavin (**play**) _____ football.
- 18. The chef (**prepare**) _____ a special menu for the grand opening of the new restaurant next month.
- 19. Mrs. Thuy taught the students how (**add**) _____ by using her hands.
- 20. He spent a lot of time (**learn**) _____ vocabulary related to general topics.

Câu IV. Chọn một phương án A, B, C, hoặc D để điền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn sau. (1,0 điểm)

Urban Cities and Suburban Neighborhoods

Urban areas are what we know as cities. Since there are so many people, there is not a lot of space. Buildings, (21) _____, are taller and closer together. Most people live in apartment buildings. Urban areas have good public transportation. You can visit museums or theaters.

Outside of urban areas are suburban areas. The populations of suburban areas are smaller than urban areas. Since there are fewer people, there is a lot more space. Many people (22) _____ live in houses with a yard own cars. In suburban areas, you can go for bike rides and visit parks and gardens. Suburban areas are a good place to live if you have a big family.

As you can see, urban and suburban areas are (23) _____. However, you should remember that urban and suburban areas are closely related. Many people work in an urban area and live in a suburban area. On weekdays, they work and entertain themselves in the city. Then they (24) _____ peaceful and quiet weekends at their houses in suburban areas.

(Adapted from <https://www.moetenglishclub.com/>)

21. A. because B. but C. thus D. although

22. A. who B. whom C. which D. whose
 23. A. different B. difference C. differ D. differently
 24. A. take B. enjoy C. do D. become

Câu V. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn câu trả lời đúng cho các câu hỏi. (1,0 điểm)

THE STRANGE SWEAT OF HIPPOS

It is very hot during summer. This causes people to sweat. Sweating is a great way to cool your body. Animals in the wild also sweat when they are hot. Most people and animals have colorless sweat. But one animal, the hippopotamus, has a different kind of sweat: It's red!

In the past, many people thought that hippos were sweating blood. But scientists discovered that it is not blood. The red liquid is actually just sweat. **It** protects the hippo's skin from the sun. It is like a sunscreen!

The sweat of hippos also has another special purpose. The sweat has an important medicine in it. Hippos often fight and wound one another. The medicine heals the wounds. It also keeps away bad **infections**.

Hippos get hot and sweaty in summer, just like you! Their red-colored sweat looks very strange. However, it protects their skin and fights disease. The sweat of hippos helps them stay healthy all summer!

(Adapted from <https://www.moetenglishclub.com/>)

25. What is the main idea of this passage?

- A. Animals sweat when they are hot.
 B. The hippo has a very special kind of sweat.
 C. The hippo needs to make its own sunscreen.
 D. Hippos are healthy in summer.

26. In paragraph 2, what does the word "**It**" refer to?

- A. blood B. liquid C. sweat D. skin

27. The hippo's sweat is like a _____ for its skin.

- A. poison B. moisturizer C. blood D. sunscreen

28. The word "**infections**" in paragraph 3 is closest in meaning to _____.

- A. animals B. illnesses C. wounds D. medicines

Câu VI. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (1,0 điểm)

Painting Faces Made of Food

Have you ever painted a picture of someone? First you draw the person's head, and then their eyes, nose, and mouth, right? Well, the Italian painter Giuseppe Arcimboldo did this in the 1,600s, too. But he painted many portraits with a special twist!

Look at this painting. From far away, the man just looks like a gardener. However, once you are closer, you can see many vegetables. The gardener's cheeks are onions! What else can you see?

How about this painting? From far away, it looks like a normal man. But if you look closely, what do you see? His head is made of grapes, melons, tomatoes, pineapples, and more! The small objects in this painting all work together. They create a larger picture of his face!

Giuseppe Arcimboldo used his imagination to create unusual paintings. His paintings are like puzzles of fruit and vegetables. This helped him to become one of the most famous painters of his time.

(Adapted from <https://www.moetenglishclub.com/>)

29. Is this passage mainly about Giuseppe Arcimboldo's love of fruit and vegetables?

.....

30. What did Arcimboldo use to paint portraits of people?

.....

31. In the painting, are the gardener's cheeks melons or onions?

.....

32. What did Arcimboldo use to create unusual paintings?

.....

Câu VII. Chọn một phương án A, B, C, hoặc D ứng với câu viết đúng nhất từ những từ cho sẵn. (0,5 điểm)

33. Whenever/ she/ feel/ sad/ she/ listen/ favorite/ music/.

- A. Whenever she feels sad, she listens to her favorite music.
- B. Whenever she feels sad, she is listening to her favorite music.
- C. Whenever she feeling sad, she listens to her favorite music.
- D. Whenever she felt sad, she listens to her favorite music.

34. Despite/ bad/ weather/ they/ go/ hiking/ in/ mountains/.

- A. Despite the bad weather, they went hiking in the mountains.
- B. Despite of the bad weather, they go hiking in the mountains.
- C. Despite bad weather, they went hiking in the mountains.
- D. Despite bad weather, they go hiking in the mountains.

Câu VIII. Hoàn thành câu thứ hai sao cho nghĩa không thay đổi so với câu đã cho. (1,5 điểm)

35. "Are you going to leave for Hanoi?" Mai said to Son.

→ Mai asked

36. She used to play the piano when she was a child.

→ ***She no longer***

37. Read the instructions carefully or you may misuse it.

→ ***If you***

38. We don't know much about space exploration.

→ ***We wish***

39. This website is the most visited site on the internet.

→ ***This website***

40. The traffic jam occurred because of an accident on the highway.

→ ***Because there***

